
Hillsboro Energy Commission Approved Minutes
October 27th, 2022; Bolded items are things to-do

Meeting opened at 6:01 PM.  Attendance: Brett Cherrington, Chairman; Adam Charrette, Vice-
Chairman; Jon Daley, Secretary; Sue Durling
Guests: Angel Segarra Sosa, Project Lead Affinity LED Lighting; Laura Buono, Town Administrator

LED Street Lighting Project
Adam brought a map of the existing new lights and the recommendations from our October 25th 

work session.
We talked through many considerations and asking for advice from Affinity Lighting compared to 

other towns.  We also asked about the remaining fixtures to be recycled still at the transfer station and 
Laura reported that she recently gotten an email from Affinity saying there was a new recycling 
contractor and will be picking them up tomorrow.

Potential Federal Funding
Jessica Wilcox called Brett today to say that she realized he wasn’t on her mailing list and wanted him 
to know about a Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) fund from NHDOT that has a 
deadline of November 4th for a letter of interest and could be used for our electrical vehicle charger 
project.  It is a federal project through the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and NHDOT with 
an 80% reimbursement rate, so has a long process and installation is expected to be in 2025 to 2026. 
Sue made a motion to give Brett the authority to compose a letter of interest for the CMAQ application,
seconded by Adam, passed unanimously.

Motion to adjourn at 7:20 PM by Adam, seconded by Sue.  Unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,
Jon Daley


